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The NSW Government is working to 
improve safety on Heathcote Road, with 
plans to add an overtaking lane 
between Lucas Heights and Engadine. 

What work are we doing?  

The NSW Government has committed $180 million 
to fund the planning, development, and delivery of 
this project.   

Transport for NSW will deliver an extension of the 
existing westbound overtaking lane on Heathcote 
Road.  

The new lane will extend 900 metres from 
Heathcote Road Bridge to connect with the 
existing overtaking lane, creating a continuous 2.4-
kilometre overtaking section  

What have we done so far? 

 Geotechnical investigations  

 Biodiversity surveys  

 Options assessment to identify the best 
route  

 Utility surveys  

 20% of the concept design completed  

 

 

 

What’s happening Next?  

 Continuing concept design work  

 Further biodiversity and geotechnical surveys  

When we’ll be working 

We'll be working day shifts between Monday 31 
March and Friday 30 May 2025, weather 
permitting. 

Our work hours will be between 7am and 5pm 
Monday to Friday. We will not work on weekends or 
public holidays. 

 

Benefits of the project 

The Heathcote Road Overtaking Lane Project is 
designed to improve traffic efficiency and road 
safety.  

By strengthening network resilience, the project 
will ensure smoother and more dependable travel.  

Additionally, careful consideration will be given to 
local wildlife, including koalas, with appropriate 
mitigation measures in place to protect their 
habitat. 

This significant investment will support essential 
road improvements, benefiting both motorists and 
the broader community. 
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Tharawal people of the Eora Nation as the Traditional Custodians of 
the lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present. 



 

 Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490   
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